


















































3J Consulting 
Attn:  Heather Austin, AICP 
9600 SW Nimbus Ave., Ste. 100 
Beaverton, OR 97008 

 Colrich California Construction, LLC 
Attn:  Matthew Moiseve 
444 West Beech St., Ste. 300 
San Diego, CA 92101 
 

  

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     



From: Keith Leonard 

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2022 1:27 PM 

To: riverparkcio@gmail.com; jasuwi7@gmail.com; famtunstall1@frontier.com; 

dan@danhardyproperties.com; katepinamonti@hotmail.com; 

cynmartz12@gmail.com; daniel@bachhuber.co; cio.east.west@gmail.com; 

doug_ulmer@comcast.net; keenanwoods7@gmail.com; 

keenanwoods7@gmail.com; dana476@gmail.com; 

mcrowell248@comcast.net; tualatinmidwestcio@gmail.com; 

dikkusan@live.com; cniew@yahoo.com; tmpgarden@comcast.net; 

snoelluwcwle@yahoo.com; MartinazziWoodsCIO@gmail.com; 

solson.1827@gmail.com; delmoore@frontier.com; 

jamison.l.shields@gmail.com; ClaudiaSterling68@gmail.com; 

janet7531@gmail.com; roydloop@gmail.com; Tualatinibachcio@gmail.com; 

edkcnw@comcast.net; patricia.parsons@ctt.com; 

rwcleanrooms@gmail.com; byromcio@gmail.com; 

mwestenhaver@hotmail.com; tualatincommercialcio@gmail.com; 

tualatincommercialcio@gmail.com; scottm@capacitycommercial.com; 

robertekellogg@yahoo.com; famtunstall1@frontier.com; 

tualatincio@gmail.com; Megan George 

Subject: Notice of Hearing November 30th: AR22-0008 7800 SW Sagert St. and 20400 

SW Martinazzi Ave.- Alden Apartments 

 

 
NOTICE OF HEARING AND OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN  that a public hearing will be held before the City of Tualatin Architectural 

Review Board on Wednesday November 30, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. All are invited to attend the hearing and 

testify verbally. The hearing will be held at the Tualatin Service Center, 10699 SW Herman Road, 

Tualatin, OR 97062, and a Zoom meeting link will be published with the meeting agenda and packet 

materials at: www.tualatinoregon.gov/meetings. 

 

3j Consulting, on behalf of CR Alden Communities, LLC., is requesting approval to construct 45 new 

townhome units in 12 new buildings. The 16.7 acre property is located in the Medium High Density 

Residential Zone (RMH) at 7800 SW Sagert Street and 20400 SW Martinazzi Avenue, Tax Lot 

2S125BA00100. Two existing buildings are proposed for removal for a net gain of 10 buildings on the 

site. Removal of an existing basketball court is proposed. There will be a total of 5 shared outdoor play 

areas for the overall development. 

 

You may view the application materials on our Projects web page: 

https://www.tualatinoregon.gov/planning/ar22-0008-alden-apartments-0. 

 

Individuals wishing to comment may do so in writing to the Planning Division prior to the hearing 

and/or present written and/or verbal testimony to the Architectural Review Board at the hearing.  To be 



included in the materials packet published ahead of the hearing, comments must be received by 

November 16, 2022. Hearings begin with a staff presentation, followed by testimony by proponents, 

testimony by opponents, and rebuttal. The time of individual testimony may be limited.  If a participant 

requests before the hearing is closed, the record shall remain open for at least 7 days after the hearing. 

 

All citizens are invited to attend and be heard upon the Architectural Features application: Failure of an 

issue to be raised in the hearing, in person, or by letter, or failure to provide sufficient specificity to 

afford the decision maker an opportunity to respond to the issue precludes appeal to the State Land Use 

Board of Appeals (LUBA) based on that issue. The failure of the applicant to raise constitutional or other 

issues relating to the proposed conditions of approval with sufficient specificity to the decision maker to 

respond to the issue precludes an action for damages in circuit court. 

 

Type III Architectural Review Criteria: Tualatin Development Code Chapters: 32, 33, 42, 73A-D, 74, 75 

 

A staff report will available seven day prior to the public hearing, published at 

www.tualatinoregon.gov/meetings. This meeting and any materials being considered can be made 

accessible upon request. 

 

Written comments and questions can be submitted to: kleonard@tualatin.gov. 

 

 

Keith Leonard, AICP 

Associate Planner 
City of Tualatin | Planning 
503.691.3029 | www.tualatinoregon.gov 

 
 



From: Keith Leonard 

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2022 1:35 PM 

To: camila.garrido@dahlingroup.com; troym@mearsdesigngroup.com; Ashley 

Doty; matm@colrich.com; Heather Austin 

Cc: Alyssa Kerr; Don Hudson; Erin Engman; Jonathan Taylor; Kim McMillan; 

Martin Loring; Mike McCarthy; Rich Mueller; Sherilyn Lombos; Steve Koper; 

Terrance Leahy; Tom Scott; Tom Steiger; Hayden Ausland; Tony Doran; 

Lindsey Hagerman; Madeleine Nelson; Keith Leonard; Suzanne Tyler; Edward 

Jones; naomi_vogel@co.washington.or.us; 

theresa_cherniak@co.washington.or.us; deqinfo@deq.state.or.us; 

landusenotifications@oregonmetro.gov; 

ODOT_R1_DevRev@odot.oregon.gov; baldwinb@trimet.org; 

LUComments@cleanwaterservices.org; Ty.Darby@tvfr.com; 

KHerrod@republicservices.com; trose1@ttsd.k12.or.us; 

info@theintertwine.org; Anneleah@tualatinchamber.com; 

OR.METRO.ENGINEERING@ZIPLY.COM; tod.shattuck@pgn.com; 

brandon.fleming@pgn.com; kenneth.spencer@pgn.com; 

richard.girard@nwnatural.com; icrawford@wccca.com 

Subject: Notice of Hearing November 30th: AR22-0008 7800 SW Sagert St. and 20400 

SW Martinazzi Ave.- Alden Apartment 
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All citizens are invited to attend and be heard upon the Architectural Features application: Failure of an 

issue to be raised in the hearing, in person, or by letter, or failure to provide sufficient specificity to 
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City of Tualatin | Planning 
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